
Term 2 Week 9 
Dates for your diary 

SAFE 

RESPECTFUL 

RESPONSIBLE 

Principal:   Dale Edwards 

Deputy Principal: James Gray 

Deputy Principal: Kristy West 

 

  

School Vision 2021-2024 

To be a high performing school  

with a positive and inclusive school culture that 

promotes the wellbeing and success of all 

Tel: (02) 4399 0167      
Email: bluehaven-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

www.bluehaven.nsw.edu.au 

Notes for Parents:  

• K-2 Athletics Carnival 

• Year 3 Excursion Follow up 

• BASE letter 

Community Coffee and 
Chat 

Thursday 23rd June 1:30 pm - 2:30 pm 

K-2 Assembly Tuesday 28th June 1:35 pm 

Neon Disco Wednesday 29th June K-2: 3:30 - 4:45 pm 

3-6: 5:00 - 6:30 pm 

Last Day Term 2 Friday 1st July  

Staff Development Day Monday 18th July  

Students Start Term 3 Tuesday 19th July  

Mobile Dental Program  Tuesday 19th July -  

Friday 12th August 

 

https://bluehaven-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/b/bluehaven-p/download-box/K_2_Athletics_Carnival_Update.pdf
https://bluehaven-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/b/bluehaven-p/download-box/Year_3_Excursion_Follow_up.pdf
https://bluehaven-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/b/bluehaven-p/download-box/BASE_Letter_-_informing_parents_what_this_means.pdf
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Hi Parents/Caregivers, 
 
The term is fast coming to an end and we are so pleased with what has been another 
great term. The children have been engaging in fantastic learning, and have been able 
to once again enjoy incursions and excursions. I have managed to visit each classroom 
over the course of the term and have been impressed by the quality work and fantastic 
learning behaviours I observed. It has been wonderful to see.  
I will be taking two weeks leave from next Monday and will be returning in Week 2 of 
Term 3. Mrs West will be the relieving Principal in my absence. Mrs Craig will relieve in 
the Deputy Principal role and Miss Graham will be the relieving Assistant Principal for 
Stage 1 at this time. We are fortunate to have such outstanding leaders within our 
school that are able to take up these roles in my absence.  
 
Attendance - Signing children out early 
One of the challenges that our office staff face, particularly after an important event, is 
the volume of parents wanting to take their children home early. It is important that 
parents are only signing children out early for approved reasons. These include; 
• Medical appointments 
• Family emergencies 
• Children are unwell 
It is important that students are at school all day, even on days with significant events 
that finish before the end of the school day. The office will be unable to sign children 
out early on these days except for these reasons.  
 
Student Led Conferences 
Student Led Conferences (SLCs) will be happening on Tuesday 26th July between 2:45 
pm - 4:15 pm. These conferences are a great opportunity for your child to share the 
amazing work they are doing in their classroom. SLC’s are different from our parent-
teacher interviews that occurred earlier in Term 2 and are all about putting students in 
charge of their learning. More information about making bookings will be shared with 
you soon. 
 
Children’s University 
Today our Children’s University participants are attending the University of Newcastle 
for their On-Campus Discovery Day. During the day, our students participated in various 
activities across a number of faculties to give them a small taste of what they could do if 
they choose to go to university. It is never too soon to start talking to your child about 
what they want to do when they grow up. These conversations inspire children and let 
them know that they can do whatever they want to.  
This is our school’s first year of being involved in the program and already we have 
noticed that children have been getting excited about their future and what 
possibilities it holds for them. 
 
Visitors to the School        

Anytime that people visit our school, they are required to 
sign in. This includes any parents coming to attend any 
events including assemblies. For our school, we continue 
to use the Service NSW App, School Sign In section. People 
that do not have the app need to sign in on the paper 
version in the office. Signing in has always been a requirement of schools and plays a 
vital role in school’s Health and Safety procedures, particularly should a lockdown or 
evacuation be required.  

You do not need to sign in when dropping children off in the morning or collecting 
them in the afternoon. There are many QR codes around the front of the school and in 
the office to provide convenience for you.  
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Public Speaking  

Our students have been delivering some amazing speeches in their classrooms, putting in 
so much time and effort to deliver the best speeches that they could. This was followed up 
with Grade Finals and now yesterday and today we have seen our school’s Public Speaking 
Stage Finals being held.  

I would like to acknowledge all students that participated and offer my congratulations to 
them all. I would particularly like to congratulate our Stage winners. 

Early Stage One - Kindergarten  Stage One - Years 1 & 2 

1. L. Jackson KT    1. A. Sturgeon 2D 
2. M. Masters-LeMires KK  2. P. Quilty 2H 
 
Stage Two - Years 3 & 4   Stage Three - Years 5 & 6 

1. M. Rooksberry 3C   1. M. Furlong 6S 
2. J. Willding 3F    2. A. Jobson 5S 

 

What a fantastic achievement.  

 

NAIDOC Week 

We will be celebrating NAIDOC Week next week, as once again, it will 
fall during the school holidays (3rd - 10th July). We will be providing 
students with many activities to enrich their understanding of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander culture and celebrate its 
importance to us as a school. There will be some community events 
that parents will be able to attend and enjoy, as well as other students 
centered activities. There is a timetable of events in the Community 
Corner section of our newsletter for interested parents.  

 

Enrolments 

It is important that parents are aware of the Department of Education’s policy around 
enrolling children in a NSW Public School particularly if you are not living within the Blue 
Haven area. These are called ‘Non-Local Enrolment Applications’ and the Department have 
some very strict rules around them.  

• All non-local applications must go to the school’s Enrolment Panel for review.  

• If any school exceeds its enrolment cap which is set by the Department, they are not 
able to accept any non-local enrolments. 

• Blue Haven Public School’s Enrolment Cap is currently 554 Students based on 24 
permanent classrooms, therefore until enrolments are below this number we are not 
able to accept non-local enrolments.  

• With our anticipated numbers for next year being very similar to this year, we expect 
that we will not be able to accept any non-local enrolments for 2023.  

• Unsuccessful applications are able to appeal to the school’s principal.  

Should you require any additional information, it can be found on the school’s website or 
you can contact the school at bluehaven-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Our school’s enrolment policy is accessible on our website and includes our intake map. 
https://bluehaven.nsw.edu.au/about-our-school/enrolment/ 

The Department of Education’s enrolment policy can be found on the Department of 
Education’s website. https://education.nsw.gov.au//policy-library/policies/pd-2002-0006 

mailto:bluehaven-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://bluehaven.nsw.edu.au/about-our-school/enrolment/
https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/pd-2002-0006


 
 

 

B
lu

e 
H

av
e

n
 P

u
b

lic
 S

ch
o

o
l -

 P
ri

n
ci

p
al
’s

 M
es

sa
ge

 
 

Coffee and Chat 

We have our next Coffee and Chat this Thursday, 23rd June, 
commencing at 1:30 pm - 2:30 pm in the library. Coffee and Chat is an 
opportunity to connect in an informal setting with a cup of coffee to 
discuss all things Blue Haven PS. All parents, carers and community 
members are welcome to attend. We hope to see you there! 

 

Basketball Courts 

Over the school holidays we are having our netball court posts removed and replaced with 
rotating netball/basketball hoops. This will allow us to provide students with an increase in 
playground play options as well as assist us to teach students how to play basketball. Later 
in Term 3, the court will be repainted to ensure that we have the right markings on the 
ground. Providing our students with increased opportunities is vital in enriching their lives 
with new experiences.  

 

Dental Van 

NSW Health is working with public primary schools to offer free dental check-ups and 
preventive care to students as part of a school-based mobile dental program. Your child’s 
school has been selected to participate in this program.  

The program involves a mobile dental team making scheduled visits to your child’s primary 
school.  During the first appointment a dental check-up and preventive care package will 
be provided, subject to parental consent. A letter will be sent to parents/guardians providing 
an update on the child’s dental check-up. 

The program is scheduled to visit your child’s school from 20/07/2022 to 12/08/2022. 

Parent Information and Consent Packs will be sent home, including information sheets, 
consent forms and the program privacy statement. Parents/guardians who want their child 
to receive care are advised to:  

1. Read all the information provided 

2. Carefully complete the consent forms 

3. Return the consent forms to the school as soon as possible 

More information about the program is available on the NSW Health website: https://
ww.health.nsw.gov.au/oralhealth/primaryschooldental 

 

Holidays 

The school holidays start Monday 4th July and go to Monday 18th July. Students return to 
school on Tuesday 19th July.  

With the remainder of this week and next week being all that is left of the school term, I 
would like to thank you for your ongoing support and engagement with the school and 
wish everyone a happy and safe upcoming holiday.  
 
 
Stay safe Blue Haven, 

Dale Edwards 
Principal 

https://ww.health.nsw.gov.au/oralhealth/primaryschooldental
https://ww.health.nsw.gov.au/oralhealth/primaryschooldental
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Kindergarten News 

In Inquisitive this term, Kindergarten have been discovering their family trees. Students 
have been hard at work looking at their families and showing where they come from. Keep 
up the great work, Kindergarten! 

 

 
Stage 1 News 
Year 1 
1DA have had a very busy term. Just in the last few weeks we have been on our first 
excursion, went to the Jolly Bops Science Show and have been working hard on our 
skipping as we participate in Jump Rope for Heart. We have also been doing lots of in-class 
learning. We are learning how to write a procedure and have been learning to make groups 
to model multiplication and division. 
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Stage 1 News 
Year 2 
2E have been working hard on writing information reports on some magnificent animals 
this term!! Have a look at some of our outstanding work about Macaw Parrots. 
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Stage 3 News 

5M have continued to work hard throughout this term. In creative arts, we have been 
creating beats using an online app and learning about body percussion. We have also been 
writing information reports about our wonderful country. 5M have been showing off their 
skipping skills in support of Jump Rope for Heart. 
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Hello Blue Haven, Welcome back to another 
instalment of our Community Corner. I hope 
that you and your family are doing well and are 
looking forward to the holidays.  
 
During Term 2 we have been continuing to 
take our fantastic Stage 3 students over to 
Good Start Early Learning to read and play 
games with some of our future BHPS Students. 
Our students have been doing an excellent job 
representing our school.  Each week we have 
been donating different books to Good Start 
Early Learning centre. Next term we'll starting 
to go up the road to our other Preschool Aussie 
Kiddies. We are very excited and can't wait to 
reach out to more of our  future BHPS 
students.  
 
As it is getting cooler please don’t forget to 
reach out to the Donny Uniform shop if you 
need any second hand clothes. We have a large 
range of washed, second hand clothing that is 
free of charge. You can reach out via our 
Facebook page or by contacting the office.  
 
After the success of our two Coffee and Chat 
sessions we have one more for this term, this 
Wednesday the 23rd of June. We look forward 
to seeing you all. This is a great opportunity to 
chat with the school about your ideas. 
 
We are very excited to announce that as of 
next term we'll be starting up our Donny Book 
Worm Homework Club. It will run every 
Monday from the SACC  from 2:30pm till 
3:15pm all the information can be found on our 
Facebook page.  
 
Finally we end our term with a DISCO!!! Tickets 
can be purchased from Flexi Schools. The P&C 
are teaming up with the Lions Club to bring an 
exciting Disco. I can't wait to see all our 
students there.  
 
I hope you all have a relaxing holiday and I look 
forward to chatting with you all next term. 
 
 
 
Thanks again,   
 
Mr Chris Garbutt   
School Learning Support Officer/ Community 
Partnerships  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Yaama, and welcome to our latest edition of 
Community Corner. Miss Campbell and I have 
been busy planning  our NAIDOC Week 
celebrations for Week 10. We have lots of 
activities and events planned for every stage. 
 

 
 
We had a visit from Stacey Ewer of Northlakes 
High School with some boys from their Didge 
Group, the Northlakes boys mentored and 
taught our students new techniques and 
sounds. We look forward to continuing these 
groups with alternating visits between the two 
schools throughout the year. 

 
 

Thank you, 
 
Ms Jodie Swannell 
Aboriginal SLSO 

Monday 27th June:  
9am - Official opening, including a smoking 
ceremony, Acknowledgement and Opening 
address.  
11.00am  -  In class activities (K-6) 
11:00am - Stage 3 will attend rotations and 
activities with our visiting  Dhinewan men-
tors. 
2:40pm - Yarn Up community event. 
Tuesday 28th June:   
Black, Red and Yellow mufti day. 
Students are able to wear black, red and yel-
low mufti or school uniform - gold coin do-
nation for mufti will be donated to Indige-
nous literacy foundation. 
11am - Annual Do Things Together Day (DTT 
day)   
Wednesday 29th June:  
Tasting Day - Crocodile, Emu and Kangaroo 
meats (K-6) 
Thursday 30th June:  
In class dot painting activity (K-6) 
Friday 1st July:  
1:30pm - Annual NAIDOC assembly  
Performances from our school’s Aboriginal 
dance group & Didge boys. 
All are welcome to join us. 














